
Our E1 facility will be shut down from mid August to end  
of September/mid-October 2021 for a turnaround.

Community Notice: 

Joffre Site Ethylene 1 (E1) 
maintenance turnaround planned

If you have questions, call our 24-hour number  
403-314-8767 or email joffresite@novachem.com
www.novachemicals.com

What can you expect?
•	 Flaring during plant shut-down and start-up 
•	 An increase in contractors to site (approximately 

1,000 contractors at peak)

How are we minimizing impact?
•	 West access to site temporarily 

opened for usage 
•	 Staggered shifts
•	 No bussing due to COVID 

restrictions — contractor 
orientation reinforcing ‘road 
etiquette expectations’ while 
travelling through farming 
communities

ATTENTION TO NEIGHBOUR IMPACTS IS ALWAYS A PRIORITY

What is a turnaround? 
Turnarounds offer us the 
opportunity to conduct 
maintenance and 
renewal of our facilities 
outside of our day-to-day 
maintenance activities.

Why do we flare? 
Flaring is considered to 
be a safe, environmentally 
acceptable way to dispose 
of hydrocarbons — 
required when a plant 
needs to isolate for 
maintenance activities 
and during emergency 
events.

We are located in a 
farming community

DRIVE 
WITH CARE

Other planned maintenance activities:
•	Polyethylene 1 (PE1) Major Outage: mid-September 2021
•	Ethylene 3 (E3) Turnaround: mid-May to end June 2022
•	PE1 Turnaround: end June to end July 2022


